
Farewell to Jessica Rupp, Myron Bruce, Nar 

Ranabhat, and Dylan Mangel 

Jessica Rupp has accepted a position as an 

Assistant Professor in the Department of Plant 

Pathology at Kansas State University.  She will 

be the applied wheat pathologist.   

 

Jessica wants to convey the following message 

to all faculty staff, and students, ñI have been 

honored to work among you for the past three 

years. Whether we have collaborated or 

just talked during coffee, you have all had 

an impact on my career. MSU has been a 

tremendous experience for me and my 

crew. Weôve experienced ups and downs, 

successes and failures, and weôve killed a 

lot of plants. Thankfully, the last part was 

on purpose! While it is exciting to return 

to my alma mater and wheat roots, I have 

enjoyed forming close relationships with 

growers and ag staff across the 

state. My first day at MSU was spent 

on the back of the beet digger at 

SARC. I will be ending the same way 

when I return to harvest my trials 

this fall. My time at MSU will have 

truly come full circle. While I may be 

moving a short 16 hour drive away, I 

hope that we can stay connected through 

collaborations and friendships. If any of 

you are ever in Manhattan, Kansas, I 

know where all the best french fries areð

weôll show you the town. Take care and 

best wishes!ò 

 

Jessica is delighted that Myron Bruce is 

accepting a position as a Research 

Assistant Professor in the department and 

will be housed in the Rupp Lab. Nar 

Ranabhat, who has been a technician in 

the Rupp lab for 1.5 years will be joining 

as a Ph.D. student, as will Dylan 

Mangel  who recently defended his M.S. 

here in this department. Long-time KSU 

research scientist Mark Davis will be 

remaining with the applied wheat 

pathology program at Kansas State.  
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Jessica commented, ñHe seems patient 

enough to teach me to drive the combine 

and accept a whole herd of Montana folks 

into the fold. His life will undoubtedly 

become more chaotic and crowded in the 

coming month!ò 

 

Best wishes to all of you; you will be missed! 

 

NOTE:  The vice-Rupp position is now 

being advertised at https://

jobs.montana.edu/postings/13127. 

 

Instructor Joins Landscape Design 

Team 

By Chris Keil 

I am excited to be 

teaching the 

Sustainable 

Landscape Studio 

(Hort 201) this 

coming fall 

semester. With 

nearly ten years of 

professional 

landscape architecture experience and 

several more years in the field of hands-on 

native plant restoration, I am now looking 

forward to helping students grapple with 

topics of landscape sustainability. 

In addition to this position at 

MSU, I am currently working 

at DHM Design, a small landscape 

architecture firm here in 

Bozeman, where I am engaged in 

a variety of public park design 

and ranch planning projects 

throughout the Northern Rockies. 

I hope to draw from professional 

practice to create scenarios and 

exercises that will prepare 

students for their future careers. 

Before coming to Montana, I 

worked and lived in New York City 

where I was involved in coastal 

resiliency planning and habitat 

restoration in urban areas, 

commonly with tidal wetland 

restoration components. During 

my graduate studies, I focused on 

ecological analysis and 

restoration, specifically as it relates to the 

interaction of water and landscape. During 

this time, I also served as a teaching 

assistant for plant identification and 

establishment courses. This role increased 

my desire to teach in the future and share 

my experiences with aspiring landscape 

designers. I am grateful to have that 

opportunity this fall. In my free time and as 

a professional, I love studying native plant 

communities and am committed to 

becoming more familiar with the vegetation 

of Southwest Montana. I also enjoy the 

many outdoor pursuits this beautiful area 

has to offer including skiing, mountain 

biking, and fishing.  

 

PATHS Interns Forge a Pathway in 

Plant Sciences to Health 

By Florence Dunkel 

It was the second summer of the USDA 

NIFA PATHS Program, or Pathway through 

Agriculture to Tribal Health and Food 

Sovereignty. Each intern spends 18 months 

in the program; only two summers is on the 

MSU campus or in Washington D.C. and the 

rest of the internship is in their own 

community with their own tribe, conducting 

research to answer complex problems.  

From left: Dr Holly Hunts; Josiah Griffith; Dr. Florence Dunkel; 

Erin Riley; Holly Reed; Thedra Bird Rattler; Daniella Antelope; 

Megan Begay (E. Rileyôs intern); Dr. Ariela Zuckerman; Dr. 

Hiram Larew at USDA NIFA, Washington DC following intern 

presentations (not pictured, Winter Old Elk) 

https://jobs.montana.edu/postings/13127
https://jobs.montana.edu/postings/13127
https://dhmdesign.com/


There was a productive exchange of ideas 

between the four PATHS faculty (David 

Sands, Ed Dratz, Holly Hunts, and Florence 

Dunkel), a seasoned entrepreneur and 

community organizer (Claire Baker 

Sands), and eight tribal college/MSU 

interns including students from the 

Apsaalooke, Bannock, Amskapi Pikkuni, 

and Navajo tribes.  

 

Holly Hunts, a family consumer scientist 

and Associate Professor in the Health and 

Human Development Department, is the 

Project Director.  In addition to doing all 

the paperwork, she also led Cohort 1 

(interns for 2017-18) on an amazing 

speaking and learning tour of Washington 

D.C. and surrounding areas.  Meanwhile 

Dave and Ed along with Claire held the 

encampment with Cohort 2 (interns for 

2018-19) in 108 PBB and nearby locations.  

 

In D.C. Cohort 1, interns Winter Old Elk, 

Danielle Antelope, Holly Reed, and Thedra 

Bird Rattler told their story both formally 

and informally to 16 groups over four 

days. The formal presentation at the USDA 

National Institute of Food and Agricultural 

was attended by about 40 people, 

program officers and their staff.  We met 

individually in the congressional offices 

with the tribal aides for Senator Jon 

Tester, Senator Steve Daines, Senator 

Heidi Heitkamp of North Dakota, and 

Representative Greg Gianforte. 

 

Meanwhile back in 108 PBB, Cohort 2, 

guided by Ed and Dave, grew traditional 

Native American food plants, planned their 

field trip to Fort Belknap, and formed their 

11 month community-based research 

project.  

 

Mission accomplished: Eight tribal students 

with research underway or internships 

completed and five new tribal college 

students with a research mission at the 

nexus of plant sciences and health, and 

equally important, four faculty and one 

community organizer just a bit more 

decolonized and culturally astute! 

The American Phytopathological Society 

(APS) Pacific Division Meeting  

By Carmen Murphy 

June 25-27 was the annual meeting of the 

APS Pacific Division Meeting, held in Portland, 

Oregon. In attendance from MSU were Dr. 

Mary Burrows, Dr. Jessica Rupp, Valerie 

Smith, and Carmen Murphy. Monday was a 

field trip to the Tualatin Valley to see the 

Cornelius and Forest Grove agriculture areas 

with vineyards, berries, and hazelnut 

orchards, canker diseases, charcoal rot, 

botrytis on fruit, and a number of root rots.  

 

Tuesday morning was a symposium on foliar 

diseases that lurk below-ground where we 

were educated on the current status of a 

number of fungi, oomycetes, nematodes, and 

Root rot in raspberries in the Tualatin Valley 

From left to right: Dr Mary Burrows (MSU), Dr Julie 
Pasche (NDSU), Dr Weidong Chen (USDA ARS), and 
Dr Ashok Chanda (University of Minnesota)  


